

## **Bishop John Robinson CE Primary School**

Head Teacher: Mr Matthew Harris Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs Joanne Richardson

Hoveton Road Thamesmead London SE28 8LW Tel: 0208 310 9160

Email: admin@bjr.greenwich.sch.uk

Twitter: @BJRSchool

www.bishopjohnrobinsonprimary.co.uk

6<sup>th</sup> November 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

RE: Parking Outside and Around School

Further to recent polite requests in newsletters and via text messages, it is sadly necessary to write to parents and carers again about inconsiderate parking, including blocking driveways, parking on the yellow zig-zags and dangerous driving.

I know that the vast majority of parents always park with consideration for others and probably find the regular communication about this frustrating. However, on Tuesday I was contacted by a resident who lives in Bertrand Way. One of our parents drove over the cone outside their house and drove over a paint pot leaving paint all over the road. On Thursday, another resident and her dog were almost run over by a car turning 'at speed' in Wimbrel Close.

It is not only our pupils in uniform off site, but also our parents and carers who represent our school to our neighbours, whether in Hoveton Road, Rollesby Way, Aisher Road, Woodpecker Road, Fieldfare Road and Manor Close.

If you witness any actions outside school that concern you, please can I ask that you report it to the police using the 101 number or via Greenwich's highways page on their website.

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Harris Headteacher







